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January 12, 1994 

CONTRACT FOR MANAGING THE NASSAU COUNTY RECYCLING 
DROP OFF BINS 

The Nassau County recycling program efficiency and effectiveness 
would improve if the program were publicized and the citizer~ry 
educated on the need t o  recycle t o  meet solid waste reduction goals. 

Keep Nassau Beautiful will manage the recycling program by: 
Selecting sites for and monitoring the use of the bins 
Reviewing bin siting and recommending changes for best results 
Publicizing the recycling program 
Conducting public education efforts to  support the recycling 

program 
Collecting data on recycling effectiveness 

This proposal covers the period January 1, 1994 through September 
30, 1994. In the beginning, recycling would be provided only for 
newsprint, aluminum cans, glass, and possibly corrugated boxes. 
Information development and planning would commence January 1, 
1994. 

Educational materials would include information on where to  take 
all recyclable material in Northeast Florida. There would be an 
ongoing series of newspaper articles, a brochure, and bill stuffers. 
Flyers would be distributed/available at the major food stores in 
the County. Signs would be posted at the sites indicating what can 
be and how t o  prepare materials for recycling. The brochure would 
be mailed to  all county residences. An aggressive campaign of 
public speaking to  citizen's groups will be instituted. 
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Sites should have two to  three bins at them. Bins would be 
reconfigured t o  hold one material only. Proposed sites would be: 
South Amelia Island, Hilliard, Callahan, O'Neal, Yulee and Bryceville. 
Sites should be on public property. 

KNB would visit each site as required t o  check capacities and 
compliance with the rules for the recycling bins. 

A hauler would be contracted to  take full bins t o  recyclers, or to a 
centralized consolidation site in Nassau County and then take full 
loads to  market, and t o  maintain bins at each site. The hauler would 
be responsible for cleaning and minor maintenance t o  the bins. The 
hauler's fee would be paid by the county. 

Data collection and analysis would be done by KNB and provided t o  
Nassau County on a quarterly basis. 

County support would be requested for ordnance development if 
needed, code enforcement, and bin monitoring at sites where it 
would be convenient, i.e. manned county property. Code enforcement 
action is anticipated if bin contaminants are identified t o  a specific 
source. 

KNB's fee for the service is $8,000 per quarter which shall be paid in 
the months of January, April, July. It is understood that this 
contract is t o  be reviewed with the new Nassau County Solid Waste 
Director prior t o  cor~tinuation beyond the first quarter. 
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